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Lancashire and Cheshire Federation of Scottish Societies
Minutes of Council of Council Meeting be held on Saturday 16th September 2017 at St Paul’s Church Hall, Helsby, commencing at 2 30 pm
Present as per Register
1 Welcome 

The President of the Frodsham– Mr Gavin Mc Neill welcomed everyone to the meeting. He stated that he was the new President of the society and this it was his first Council meeting.  He thanked everyone for attending on ‘this lovely day’ and for making it up the hill!   He wished all delegates a productive meeting.
The Federation President – Mr David Johnson stated it was good to see everyone back again. He added that over the summer period we had lost on or two long standing members of the Federation.  He referred to former President and Chieftain, George Penman, and Charley Birch and long-time car park steward at the Festival. 
2 Apologies & Roll Call 
The Roll call was taken and apologies received.

3 Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the meeting held on 20th May 2017 were taken as read and agreed - proposed by St Helens and seconded by Maghull. 



.
4 Matters Arising
There were no matters arising not already on the agenda. 
5 Correspondence

i. The Secretary reported correspondence regarding the sad death of former President and Chieftain, George Penman, via the website. 
ii. He also read the email correspondence between himself and an officer of Ribble Valley RSCDS.  After wide discussion it was agreed to place this item on the Dec Council agenda.
iii. He reported he had received emails from; two organisations requesting information about pipers for dinners; one request about the name Cheshire in our title; a request for information about Scottish dancing societies in North Wales. 
iv. He reported an email from the Diaspora team keeping the panels for us for November.  He added that he had now had a response from the Metropolitan Cathedral to discuss further.

v. He conveyed thanks from Rhoda McMillan for the plant presented at Fleetwood, which she said was still blooming.

The Chieftain referred to the Federation Facebook site set up by Colin Spence.
6 Treasurer’s Report
The Treasurer reported as follows:


Current A/c
  £7,132.41


Deposit A/c
  £3,040.06


£10,173.06

£ 3,130.00 of this being for 90th Anniversary dinner/ dance tickets

Fleetwood

Taking the cost of the free executive tickets out of general funds as has been the practice, it is showing an excess of £ 168.00.  The number attending was slightly down but the raffle helped in covering the costs.  Our thanks to those who gave prizes.  We are hoping to keep the ticket prices for next year at roughly the same.

7 Fleetwood Update
The Secretary reported that 86 attended the Fleetwood weekend which was a great success. He reported there had not been any adverse comments but some positive responses.  He stated that there had been some discussion at the Executive on what had been served with the haggis – was it Swede or Turnip and that the Chieftain had provided an article on the topic!  There was a brief discussion and the issue of variance in the texture of the main course was raised. 
8 90th anniversary Dance

The Secretary reported that numbers were now 125 and tickets would be distributed at the Council meeting.  He reported that a cake was in hand as well as table decorations and favours.   

It was agreed the dinner should start with haggis but without a piper and an address to the haggis.  It was agreed that Happy Birthday should be sung followed by a toast to the Federation – with a brief historical resume - from the President.  The Hall will be open from 3 pm.
9 Festival of Music Arts and Crafts
The Festival Secretary reported as follows:
Good afternoon, everybody.  This is my first report as Festival secretary, so I hope I’m going to get it right!  Owing to the fact that Ann’s health is less than good, and that she also has problems at home, it was necessary for a change to be made. 

Ann has offered to remain as the liaison officer with Rainhill High School, and also for the band and the Pipe band.  At present we have agreed the date with the school, who have once again offered us favourable terms for the day.

There are 2 new members on the committee, Jackie White, who is to co-ordinate the adjudicators, and Chris Saunders, who will help with the practical side of things.

At present all seems to be in train for a successful event.  A new festival challenge recipe has been chosen, and a few small tweaks made to the syllabus.  (It is probably a good idea to mention to you now that woodwork has been absorbed into the miscellaneous made by men or by women.  Owing to the adjudicators’ difficulties with the diversity of the entries last year, these classes have once again been separated.)

However, there is the big abiding issue.  You’ve all heard David and Sandy mention it time and time again, and it was brought up at the last council meeting.  We are desperate for some new stewards.  Over the years the same stalwart band have kept the festival going, but as time goes on a few more fall by the wayside, owing to age or ill-health, and where do we get new blood to take their place?   We asked for help at the last council meeting, but we have not had any response from societies as yet.

Where does this leave us?  Last year we were very short of stewards on the day as some had to drop out because of illness.  This meant that everything was slowed down, especially at the end.  Our chief steward says that we need a core of at least 20 experienced stewards to man the rooms, but that these people need help at the busiest times of the day.  As well as the stewards we need other people to do the jobs such as recording, running the raffle, the ceilidh, manning the door etc.  It isn’t possible to do all the jobs with a few people.

The result of not having enough stewards to man the rooms could end up with us having to cut down the number of classes at the last minute.  Obviously, having to do this would be likely to upset the people with entries in those categories.  It might also have a knock-on effect of having to cancel adjudicators, who might well still expect their fee for the day.

We need to have help from the societies if we want to prevent this from happening.

We are suggesting a new idea – that we have assistant stewards, who will help in the busiest periods ie when entries are given in or collected, even if they do not do the full job of stewarding.  Volunteers to give up some of their time might be easier to find.  Please sound out the members of your societies, and let us know as soon as possible if you find some volunteers.  In your information packs this time there is some information for those willing to be assistants to the stewards.  David or I will be happy to take names and times from you. With a small response from every society we will once again be in train for a successful day.

At the school, there will be some changes made as to the rooms being used for the various classes, to try to make the best use of what is available and lessen some of the problems that we encountered.  One or two of the corridors became congested during the collection period, which is a health and safety issue.

Another health and safety issue discussed is the matter of having dogs at the festival.  It was felt that with children and food being involved, it was not appropriate to have dogs on the premises.

The cost of entering the festival is to stay the same as last year, £3 for adults, £1.50 for children; and the closing date for entries will be February 11th 2018.

Last year we enjoyed a really good Ceilidh, so be polishing up your songs and your dance routines, your recitations and your musical items.  What new surprises might we discover this year – maybe it’ll be you.
10 Newsletter
Once again it is my job to report on the current newsletter.  It actually worked out quite well this time as various people have written in and you can see the items when you look at your copies.  This does not mean that I can rest on my laurels, or anything else for that matter - there is always the next one around the corner.  Please, think about sending in a small article for the next issue.  We can always use more; we could even put in more pages, should the supply outgrow the normal 20 pages. It would be a great problem to have and I am sure that David and his wonderful machine can handle the extra pages with ease. 

I do know that the wonderful machine had hiccups this time, as did my printer.  For a short while my printer would only print in black, but just after (luckily) I had printed off the master copies to go to David, the printer totally refused to print anything at all.  It has now gone to the great printer cemetery, well, actually it has gone up in our loft to see if it can be fixed at some future point - hence the bulge in our ceiling!

If you can take bundles for other societies not attending, please do so.  Deadline is a month prior to the next meeting which is at Tarporley on 9th December.  So, please get your items to me by 9th November by any of the usual means.
11 AOB
i It was agreed the flowers be presented to Ann Mabbott of Liverpool Scots Association and Gill Gooch of Thistle Society Wigan.
ii The Chieftain reported that he and Colin Spence had piped at the dedication of the garden at Wallasey Town Hall for the victims of the Hillsborough disaster.

iii It was reported that the Helsby Hall had been covered on TV hosting a puppy class.

12 Close of Meeting
The Vice President thanked everyone for attending and David for conducting the meeting.

The President closed the meeting at 15 18pm.
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